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First, let me thank Serbian Chairmanship-in-Office for the initiative to organize this meeting.

The OSCE plays an important role in early warning, conflict prevention, crisis management and post-conflict rehabilitation, having at its disposal a broad range of tools – starting from relevant norm-setting documents to its field presences.

The OSCE activities to facilitate the resolution of the crisis in the east of Ukraine are the most vivid example in this respect. We commend the work of the OSCE Special Monitoring Mission in Ukraine, which performs a wide range of tasks related to monitoring the implementation of Minsk agreements, including cease-fire monitoring and verification as well as monitoring of withdrawal of heavy weapons from the line of contact in the conflict zone.

These tasks might look quite similar to those performed by certain UN peace-keeping operations with one fundamental difference – all OSCE presences, missions or operations launched so far have been unarmed and mainly of civilian nature despite the involvement of former or acting military officers.

While approaching the issue of the feasibility of establishing a framework for the OSCE Peace Operations one should bear in mind the following considerations:

1. The establishment of a UN-like peacekeeping operation will require the approval of its mandate by the UN Security Council. And our Serbian colleagues very legitimately referred to this issue in their preparatory note.

2. The possible engagement of armed military personnel will require certain legal procedures which might be problematic given the lack of legal capacity of the OSCE.

3. The command and control issues will require significant strengthening of the OSCE Secretariat’s human resources and expertise. 

4. And last but not least, financial implications. The SMM’s budget already goes over 80 million euro, which is more than half of the whole OSCE budget and equals the budget of all the other OSCE field presences. The real peace-keeping operation might be even more expensive.

I would like to recall that in 2003 the OSCE Permanent Council conducted an in-depth review to assess the OSCE capacity to conduct peacekeeping operations and to identify options for potential OSCE involvement in peacekeeping. However, consensus was not reached at that time due to unresolved issues on command and control, capacity and the role of the Forum for Security Cooperation. 

Today, in our view, there are no indications that we would be able to achieve consensus on this highly challenging subject in the current circumstances either. Therefore, we believe it more practical to concentrate on enhancing capacities of the existing OSCE field presences dealing with conflict prevention, crisis management and post-conflict rehabilitation.

